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Now that the Cabinet has completed its deliberations about the Public
Expenditure Survey 1983, I should like to draw your attention to_.a point
which was of considerable concern to my non-Treasury colleagues on the
Ministerial Group on Public Expenditure (MISC 99).

The note by Treasury officials circulated under cover of MISC 99(83)8
explained that, before this year's Survey began, there had already been
agreed increases over the totals set out in the last Public Expenditure
White Paper{€mnd 8789) amounting to £778 million in 1984-85 and

£1,272 million in 1985-86. Part of the increases in both years arose as
a result of revised economic assumptions but the bulk of the increases
resulted from policy changes agreed at the time of the 1983 Budget
(notably the increase in child benefit, restoration of the 5 per cent
abatement of unemployment benefit, and the changeover to the historic
method of uprating instead of "clawback").
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Since the Cabinet agreed in July that we should keep within the published
planning totals, and maintain adequate planning reserves, it was inevitable
that savings would have to be found from Departmental programmes agreed

at the time of the last Survey to offset these increases agreed at Budget
time, as well as to offset any additional bids which had to be accepted.

It occurred to us to wonder how far colleagues, when considering the
proposed expenditure increases at Budget time, including the increases

in child benefit, fully took on board that, unless the published planning
totals were to be breached, substantial offsetting savings would have to
be found from Departmental programmes. The inevitable moral must surely
. ———

" The Rt Hon Peter Rees QC MP.
Chief Secretary
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be that substantial increases in agreed expenditure between Surveys
are highly undesirable and that, if and when they are proposed, we must
be surmues, in agreeing to them, are fully aware of the

\ likely consequences for Departmental programmes generally.

I am sending copies of this letter to the Prime Minister, the Chancellor
of the Exchequer, to other members of MISC 99 and to Sir Robert Armstrong
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